Minutes of the MVCC PA Executive Board Meeting

April 19, 2010

Approved June 15, 2010
Present: President Alison Doughtie, Norma Chrisman, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Dave Katz, Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, Jed Kimball.
1. 


Motion to approve the minutes of Jan. 29, 2010 and cyberactivity 



through April 2010



1st Jed Kimball/2nd Dave Katz




Carried unanimously.

2. President’s report
Recent activities of President Doughtie on behalf of the Association:



a) College Senate meetings (2/2, 3/2, 4/6).


b)  Meetings with the President (2/2, 3/10)



c) Oneida County Presidents Council (2/4, 4/8)


d)  President VanWagoner’s Think Tank (3/30)



e)  Board of Trustee meetings (Feb., March, April)



f)  Higher Ed Lobby Day (3/1-2/10 with David Katz, Jed Kimball, Maimun Kahn, and Bill Zogby)


g)  NYSUT-SUNY Community College Presidents Luncheon (3/5/10)



h)  St. Patrick’s Day Fundraiser for Joe Griffo (3/11/10 with David Katz)



i)  Higher Ed Council Meeting (3/12-13/10)



j)  Budget Testimony to RoAnn Destito (3/12/10)



k) AFT Higher Ed Conference (3/25-29/10)



l)  Republican Oneida County Legislators Election Committee reception (4/8/10 


with David Katz)

Correspondence:  

· Diana Giffune/Richard Iannuzzi re: RTT

This is a K-12 issue regarding “Race to the Top.” 
· Frank DuRoss thank-you for PA Scholarship donation

· Labor Arbitration Institute
· CNY Labor Council Newsletter—announcement of 2010-12 officers: Bill Perrotti is one of the vice presidents.
· E-mail thank-you from Julie Dewan for Ted Moore sponsorship

3.
Treasurer’s report (Mike Donaruma)

a. Treasurer Mike Donaruma presented a detailed proposed budget for 2010-2011. 
Discussion followed.

Motion to approve the proposed 2010-2011 budget in the total amount 
of $177,236.00  to include an increase of $16.60 per member, or 64 
cents per member per pay period, to cover an increase in NYSUT and 
AFT dues, and with no increase on local dues:



1st Dave Katz/2nd Colleen Kehoe-Robinson



Carried unanimously.


Copies of the detailed budget will be distributed to the membership by e-mail 
prior to the General membership meeting scheduled for April 22, 2010.


b. The Audit Committee under the leadership of Justin Wilcox conducted audits 
of the PA books for fiscal years 2007-08, and 2008-09. The committee also 
included Sam Drogo, Ibrahim Rosic, and a non-PA member Dennis Rahn. The 
audit report found accounts in satisfactory order and commended the PA for 
having two signatories on each check. 



Motion to accept the audit report for fiscal years 2007-08, and 2008-



09:


1st Norma Chrisman/2nd Colleen Kehoe-Robinson




Carried unanimously.



The Audit Committee will next begin the 2009-2010 fiscal year audit. 
4. Committee reports 
Benefits Fund (provided by Chair Paul Halko)
· Justin Wilcox has accepted a trusteeship.

· The term of the trustee position held per the collective bargaining agreement by the Director of Human Resources has expired and therefore needs to be renewed to comply with the contract. Also a new trustee is needed to replace the expired term of Sam Drogo, who is stepping down:




Motion to reappoint Kim Evans-Dame as a trustee of the MVCC 



Professional Association Benefits Fund through virtue of 




her capacity as the Director of Human Resources; and to appoint 



Doreen Nichols as a new trustee for a term of 3 years.



1st Jed Kimball/2nd Dave Katz



Carried unanimously.
· John Calimano, attorney from our Legal Plan, will be here at Summer Institute to explain the benefits available under the plan. Laura Calhoun from NYSUT will also be present to explain for the benefits provided by the Fund.

Community Outreach (Chair Jed Kimball)
· America’s Greatest Hear Run Walk (3/6) experienced increase in last year’s participation and monies; follow-up next week.
· Committee may be able to make donation to disaster relief, such as Haiti.
· Bowling Fundraiser has been postponed.
· PA Facebook  presence has been launched. The PA can share and invite to events and communicate quickly. Photos can be linked to PA site. There can be different posters for different activities or committees of E-Board. The Committee is looking for more administrators for updates and monitors for Group or Fan page. 

· Sandy Cummings is the new Team MVCC Chair.

· Ted Moore None for the Road is 5/1. PA is a sponsor.
· Relay for Life will be this summer on campus.
· AIDs Hike is 4/25 at Hamilton College.

· The College will be asking employees for full participation in Major Gifts Campaign.

Grievance (Norma Chrisman reporting for Chair Dawson McDermott)
· The committee, including  Norma Chrisman, Sandy Cummings, and Sam Drogo have been involved in training sessions.

· The committee is actively working on one grievance.
Member Services (provided by 1st VP and Chair Paul Halko)

· The Chair asked the E-Board to discuss the feasibility of an end-of -semester party. The board agreed that it should be planned and connected to a food drive.

Negotiations (President Doughtie reporting for Chair Sam Drogo)

· We have received the College’s financial proposal. The PA team views the College’s wage proposal as “insufficient and divisive,” and “unacceptable.” The next session is scheduled for April 30. Now that we have received the College’s completed proposal, actual negotiations can begin.
Political Outreach (Chair Dave Katz)
· There is a regular PA presence at the County Board of Legislators meetings. 

· Steve Roefaro is the Education Committee Chair.
· President Doughtie, Dave Katz, Jed Kimball, Maimun Kahn, and Bill Zogby participated in Higher Ed Lobby Day in Albany.

· Maimun Khan represented the PA at the Committee of 100 Lobby Day in Albany.
· PA retiree Mike Sewall will represent the PA at the Committee of 100 in May.

5.  Continuing Business

Thea Bowman Donation 
Re: the e-mail vote to make a donation, Community Outreach recommends $100.

6.   New Business
a) 2nd VP resignation

Lorie Philips resigned from her position as 2nd VP. Anne Ichihana was appointed to fill the position for the remainder of the term. She has agreed to serve until the upcoming election.

b)  NYSUT Awards Dinner (Friday, 5/14/10)
The Executive Board unanimously chose Dawson McDermott to receive the the NYSUT Annual Leadership Award for dedicated service to the PA membership.

c)  Local Community Service Award

The PA received the NYSUT Community Outreach Award.

d)  Kiddie Campus Art Show (3/26) fundraiser request


Motion to expend $100 for playground equipment fundraiser:



1st Norma Chrisman/2nd Colleen Kehoe-Robinson



Carried unanimously

e)  Need for a new member program was discussed.

7.   


Motion to adjourn:


1st Norma Chrisman/2nd Dave Katz


Carried unanimously.

SUBSEQUENT E-MAIL ACTIVITY:

Approval to reallocate a portion of the unused stipend for this year’s 2nd VP position toward the end-of-semester party. 

Approval to split the $250 editor stipend for PAnorama among the three current editors. 

Approval of President Doughtie’s recommendations for appointment positions to the Executive Board.
Respectfully submitted, 

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
